MINUTES OF P.A.V.R.C. MEETING

4th July 2007

MEETING OPENED:  7:30 pm by President Mark

PRESENT:   As per attendance register 

APOLOGIES:  Robert Spackman,Max & Judy McLeod , Stan Dawes, John & Joan Hills, Val Marden, Norma Moss, Jan Spriggs. – refer Attendance Register.

VISITORS / GUESTS:  Trent Downing, Si Heaslip (new member)

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING:

Accepted by Rob Righetti, seconded by Bill Hale as true & correct record. Carried.

BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES:

Nil

CORRESPONDENCE OUT:

Nil

CORRESPONDENCE IN:

· Magazines:





Buzzer Box




Crank Talk




The Grease Rag




Smoke Signal




2 X copies SA Motor (RAA)

· Flier Tail End Charlie the tractor 50th Anniversary Round australia rally – Port Augusta August 22nd 2007.

· FHMCC – Special Meeting of 16th June adjourned to August 18th 7.30 pm at clubrooms, Clarke Ave Glandore.

· Minutes FHMCC Geeneral Meeting 21/04/07

· Australian Historic Motoring Federation Survey of member clubs to ascertain if there is support to campaign to have the Federal Vehicle movement included on the list of  Tax Exempt Organisations.

· Flier “All Makes Swapmeet of SA” July 29th Greyhound Park Function Centre, Days road, Angle Park. Site fee $12:00, Entry fee $4:00 each.

· Letter from Vauxhall Owners Club re Rally Pt Augusta. Confirmation 6.30 pm, 100 of their members.
Moved by Vicki Hewett, seconded by John Moss that the Correspondence be accepted. Carried.

BUSINESS ARISING FROM CORRESPONDENCE:

The letter re the lease on Homestead Park was taken into the P.A. Council by Mozzie and Mark . Unfortunately the person responsible was not available so we are awaiting them to contact Mark so that a meeting can be arranged to discuss the lease.

TREASURERS REPORT:

Income:     $   134.70

Expenses:  $   60.00 – Mark – purchase of Spark plug display stands and ass’td plugs.

Balances:

S3 Account      $ 3279.22

Rally account   $  806.26

Investment Account $ 2115.00

Requests for payment: 

· forwarded by Cec for Photocopying of club Magazine  $ 50.00





        

Paper

     $  5.00

Moved by Vicki & seconded Franz that these accounts be paid.

Liz advised she got advice from Elders Rural Investments and CPS re current interest rates. After some discussion it was decided to wait until Trevor Usher is available to discuss it further.

Moved by Robert Righetti  and seconded by Neil Hewett that the treasurers report be accepted. Carried.

CLUB CAPTAINS REPORT:

May Run – June 23rd to Warrens Gorge

Met and departed from clubrooms at 9.30 am picking up the Quorn & Wilmington members in Quorn.

The weather was perfect and the day enjoyed by those who went. Member Brendan Parsloe came with his wife and passengers Gordon & Isabel Pearce in his Holden. It was nice to see them.

Franz & Lynn – Zephyr

Vicki & Ron Hewett – Jaguar

Ross & Joan – Valiant

Max & Judy – Torana

Mozzie – FJ Holden

David & Shirley Tattingham – Valiant

Glenn Hitch – Holden

Neville – Holden

Sunday 8th July – Vauxhall Car Club visit.

We are to provide finger food, (scones, sandwiches, small cakes, slices) tea & coffee for 100 – 110 people. It was decided to charge $3.50 per person. Mark advised members that this will be light refreshments.  Kathy advised she had a list of some members who were providing sandwiches (mixed), slices, savoury plates and asked other members present if they were coming could they please advise what they were bringing. Please bring the food to the clubroom 5.30 p.m. – 6.00 p.m. It was also decided to supply soup as well due to cold weather.  It was also arranged that people would come to the  club- rooms to organise the area at 9.00 a.m. Sunday. 

Saturday 21st July – Wilmington Mystery Run to Beetaloo Reservoir

Meet at clubrooms at 9 a.m. for 9.30 am departure. Meet Glenn & Neville at the Parking Bay.  There are BBQ facilities available. BYO all. Have full petrol tanks please.
Saturday 25th August – Wartika Station (Craig McTaggart) – 20 kms off Woomera Road.  More information will be provided at the August meeting.

9th September – Quorn Show – Max will confirm the details at next meeting.

17th September – Quorn Probus Show – display vehicles on Quorn Oval.

HISTORIC REGISTRARS REPORT:

Mark received advice that Rod Frisby has finished as Registrar and that the new person does not think the Historic Registration system is worth continuing. He is of the opinion that if it is to discontinue then all those on Historic will go onto full registration.

· Gas systems is still under discussion.

· Vehicles are being inspected at Car Shows – there are already 10 taken off registration as they do not comply. Motorcycles are also being inspected.

· Log Books – if a member intends changing clubs, then they must advise their current club and have their log book cancelled which is returned to the member. They must then join the new club, have the vehicle inspected and have rego papers sighted & stamped and a new log book issued.   Current log book and rego papers must be kept with your vehicle(s) at all times.

CATERING COMMITTEE:

Please contact Kathy if able to make food for the Vauxhall Car Club Visit – scones, sandwiches, slices, small cakes. 

GENERAL BUSINESS:

Wanted to Buy:  Mozzie is looking for a Baine-Marie.

Ron Dawes has a 1948 Vauxhall if anyone is interested contact Ron.
RAFFLE DRAWN BY:    Jess Baines and won by Jess Baines.

MAGAZINES – Cec advised there are copies of previous editions available if wanted.

MEETING CLOSED:   8.20 p.m.

*please NOTE:

Mark advised he has personally purchased a domain

The NEW Club website:     www.pavrc.com
Clubroom cleaning roster

2007

August 2nd                 Rob Righetti   
September 6th
  Trevor Usher

October 4th                Cec & Barb Scholar          
November 1st             Iris & Graeme

December 6th             Pat & Horrie Press

2008

February 7th               Ross Nykiel

March 7th (A.G.M.)  Kathy & Nikki Taylor
The key can be obtained from Kathy at TafeSA Port Augusta Campus, Carlton Parade

If unable to do a shift please personally arrange a swap with another member.  Thank you – Secretary

PS The Vauxhall Do went extremely well. I would like to sincerely thank all those who helped, and those who supplied food, and those who did both.

Mark…
